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STATE OF WASHINGTON
DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

1102 Quince Street, Box 41150  Olympia, Washington 98504-1150  1-800-562-2308
April 25, 2025
Department of Enterprise Services
Matt Jones, (Interim) Director

Post Office Box 41401
Olympia Washington 98504-1401

Dear Mr. Jones:

On April 15, 2025, our facility manager discovered that the transfer switch that operated our backup generator failed at our Washington Soldiers Home (WSH) campus, which includes a long-term care skilled nursing facility and a transitional housing program for homeless veterans. 
The lack of backup power in case of a power failure resulted in an emergent situation due to risk it imposed to the over 150 vulnerable residents at our WSH campus.   An available vendor, who was familiar with our generator system due to the routine maintenance work they perform on it, was contacted and was able to quickly troubleshoot and determine what was needed to get our backup operational and options for restoring immediate backup power in the interim. 
The vendor and our facility manager determined that the transfer switch needed to be replaced, and procuring a comparable replacement would take up to three months. As a result, it was necessary for us to exercise the Emergency Purchases policy to rent and temporarily install a generator capable of supporting all the vital services at WSH. On April 16, 2025, the vendor delivered and installed the backup generator power for our campus.

To ensure the proper care, well-being, and preservation of life of the vulnerable residents on the WSH campus, the invocation of the Emergency Purchases policy for installation of the generator was vital to ensure uninterrupted power to the campus in the event the power grid went down.
There is currently no master contract that was able to meet our immediate need, both in response time and availability of sufficient replacement items.  

Sincerely,

David Puente, Jr., Director
WA Department of Veterans Affairs
